These are the minutes from the November 13, 2018 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health. Present were Mr. John Dougherty - Chair, Mrs. Gabrielle Mahoney – Board Member, Delshaune Flipp – Board Member

Mrs. Kimberly Dixon - Health Agent, Will Barrett - Assistant Health Agent

Having a quorum, Mr. Dougherty motioned to open the meeting at 6:02PM, Mrs. Mahoney seconded the motion.

Appointments:

New Business:

Winter Festival: The Hanover Winter Festival at four corners will be held on November 30, 2018 from 5:30 to 8:30 PM. Mrs. Mahoney would like to look at regulations for one day events going forward in regards to whether they are nonprofit or for profit.

Minimum Requirement for Soil absorption System: Mr. Dougherty mentioned that the Board should look into the minimum size requirements for a soil absorption system and the difference between Title 5, The Town of Hanover, and neighboring Towns.

Water Quality: Mrs. Mahoney would like to look into the testing methods for the Towns water, and to follow up on PFOS and PFOA in our water.

Rodenticides: Mr. Dougherty stated that he had read up on studies by Tufts that have concluded that raptors have been found to be bleeding and dying from the blood thinner that is found in rodenticides. Rodenticides are pest control chemicals used for the purpose of killing rodents. Mr. Dougherty stated that he thinks the Board should support the banning of rodenticides.

Septic Plan Approvals:

192 Center Street - Septic System Repair - McGlone Enterprises - Dated 10/20/2018

Approved as Submitted

136 Brook Circle – Septic System Repair – Webby Engineering Associates Inc. – Dated 10/18/2018

Mr. Dougherty motioned to approve the plan for 136 Brook Circle with variances requested.

263 Winter Street – Septic System Repair/New Building Construction – Merrill Engineers and Land Surveyors – Dated 11/16/2018

Approved as Submitted

- DATE RECEIVED
- HAVE READ
- HAVE READ
BOARD OF HEALTH

423 Cedar Street – Septic System Repair – Collins Civil Engineering Group, Inc. – Dated 9/5/2018

Mrs. Mahoney motioned to approve the plan for 423 Cedar Street with variances requested.

Ms. Flipp moved to adjourn, Mrs. Mahoney second; so voted unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 7:55 p.m.